
 

 

 

 

 

June 2015 Newsletter 
 

Next Club Meeting 7.30pm Monday 1st June 2015 
 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO 
 

Our June Birthday members 

ELIZABETH CLEAVER, JUNE DAWES, MANUEL DEL NIDO, 

ROBERT FISH, MAUREEN MILLER, ELIZABETH RICHARDSON. 
Presidents Report 

 
Thanks to everybody that brought orchids and etc in for our mini auction last month, we made $354.65 that’s 

great. 
We do have some Bunnings BBQ’s coming up so we will require helpers on the day. 
Also we still require the bottom 100mm on 1.25lt plastic bottles for posies please bring in to any meetings. 
That also goes for the plastic bags from Woolworths or Coles for our Show days to place orchids in that 
people has bought. 
We are still having a good roll up to the coffee chat days at the Botanic Gardens on the 3rd Thursday of the 
month at 2 pm. 
Our Orchid Shows are coming fast so keep a good eye on your spikes that are coming on and watch out for 
grubs and other insects. 
If you are not too sure about if you should bring your Orchid in to the meetings to be benched, just bring your 
plant in and ask our members what they think, that also goes for all our Orchid Shows we do have people in 
our club that can help and advise you.  
The more Orchids we can have on our benching nights at our meetings and for our Orchid Show’s the better 

the public can enjoy the sight of the colours, shapes and sizes. 
Grumpy’s Shed has a lot of Orchid sundries at a good price to members, potting mix, pots and a lot 
more  cheaper than town prices just give Dot a ring to make sure she is home . 
When you ring Dot with a small order Dot just might be able to bring in you items to the next general 
meeting. 
Stay Safe & Well. 
Robert Fish 
President. 
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General meeting for the Batemans Bay Orchid & Folige Society Inc. 
Date 4 May 2015 Venue Batemans Bay Soldiers Club 

Meeting opened 7.33 pm 
Welcome 
Attendance As per attendance Book 
Apologies: Phill & Jill Bailey, Megan Quinlivin, Bill & Joy Guist, Annette & Peter Stubbs, Margaret Turner, 
Ted & Jillian Richards 
Previous Minutes   
Accepted as a true copy 
Moved  Leanda O’Connor seconded Katherine Willis 
Matters arising from the minutes  Nil 
Secretaries Report 
Inwards 
Email from Milton Ulladulla OS Bulletin,  OSNSW Bulletin, Orchid Review ,Orchids Australia OSNSW 
Bulletin. 
Out goings 
Emails to Mallspace re one day displays prior to our shows, Eurobodalla council re conference advertising, 
emails to committee  
Moved Leanda O’Connor seconded Katherine Willis 
The Treasurer 
The President tabled the treasurer’s report and copies for perusal were available at the front desk. 
Moved  Robert Fish seconded Katherine Willis 
General Business 
Conference and show preparations are well advanced.  
Letters prepared to seek sponsorship, collaboration ongoing with Eurobodalla Shire Council with advertising. 
Dot advised that Grump’s shed has polystyrene for sale. 
Rob advised that we still require the last 100mm of 1.25litre drink bottles for the posies along with the plastic 
shopping bags. 
Tony Croube advised that Neville Roper is still not well and that Dennis Diehm is also having treatment for 
cancer. 
Ron Moore is also on the sick list. 
Norm Hanslow raised a point re the Bunnings BBQ and whether they were necessary given how much money 
is in the bank. 
Tony Groube replied that the Bunnings BBQ raised necessary funds to fund the shows and other functions of 
the club and it was a good way for new members to get involved and it was also good PR. 
The monthly coffee club at the Botanic Gardens is also a good social time for members and friends to meet in 
a relaxed environment. 
Dorothy also advised that the CEO of the Botanic Gardens is a good speaker and we should consider 
approaching him. 
Matt Janjack raised a point about Emblem badges the committee will consider this request and report back to 
the next meeting. 
Break for supper  
After supper the auction & raffle were conducted 
The raffle consisted of donated plants and members plants for sale along with plants with a reserve price. 
Raffle winners were 
Robin Baker x 2, Liz Cleaver x 2,Norm Hanslow x 2, Alan Bird, Anna, Rob Pollock,Sue Fish, Maureemn 
Miller x 2,Jim Quinlivin, Dorothy Kauffman, Lin Barnes & leanda O’Connor 
 
There being no further Business meeting closed at 9.20 pm with the President wishing all mums a Happy 
Mothers Day. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming events for 2015 

18 June Coffee Club Botanic  Gardens 

Saturday 11 July 2015 from 9am up to 3pm 
Promotion & Display at Village Centre Batemans Bay 

10-11 July Eurobodalla OS Winter Show (Moruya) 

17-18 July BBO&FS Winter Show 

25-26 July Milton/Ulladulla Winter Show 

21-23 August Eurobodalla OS Spring Show (Narooma) 

Saturday 29 August 2015 from 9am up to 3pm 
Promotion & Display at Village Centre Batemans Bay 

4-5 September BBOS&FS Spring Show 

19-20 September Milton/Ulladulla Spring Show 

Saturday 26 September 2015 from 9am up to 3pm  
Promotion & Display at Village Centre Batemans Bay 
 

3-4 October South &West Orchid Show & Conference (Soldiers Club) 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Plant of the Night for May 
 
 

Novice Section  Open Section 

Dorothy Kauffman’s  

Zygopetalum mackayi 

Rob & Sue Fish’s  

Schomburgkia superbiens 

  

 

 
 
 

 

 *************************************************************

 

OPEN POPULAR VOTE  
Species               1st  Liz & Tony 
          2nd  Rob &Sue Fish 
    
 Vandaceous   1st  Rob &Sue Fish 
     
Oncidiinae Alliance  1st  Rob &Sue Fish 

2nd  Rob &Sue Fish 
3rd Leanda O’Conner 

 
Miscellaneous  Hybrid 1st  Liz & Tony 

2nd  Leanda O’Connor 
    
Fern    1st Leanda O’Conner  
    
Foliage   1st Leanda O’Conner 

NOVIS POPULAR VOTE  
Miscellaneous Hybrids 
   1st Dorothy Kauffman 
   2nd Alan Bird   

Pleurothallidinae (masd etc)   
1st Dorothy Kauffman 

 
Foliage  1st Dorothy Kauffman 

2nd Dorothy Kauffman 
 

 



Major Sponsors of our Club 

 

 

 

Batemans Bay Soldiers Club 
Beach Road, Batemans Bay 

…………………………………. 

Batehaven Hardware & Garden Centre  

 

 EDWARD RD   BATEHAVEN- 

 FOR ALL YOUR GARDEN SUPPLIES! 

…………………………………….. 

Bunnings of Batemans Bay 

Sponsoring our Club through its BBQs 

………………………………… 

Elizabeth Richardson sponsoring 

The cost of printing our Club’s Newsletter. 

………………………………….……. 

Batehaven Bakery 

Edward Road Batehaven 

 Sponsor of our bread used at  Bunnings BBQ 

 
 
 
 
 

  “The cultural information offered in this newsletter is intended as a guide only. Batemans Bay Orchid & 

Foliage Soc. Inc. cannot be held responsible for any loss or damage that may occur to plants as a result of 
using this information  

 
 
 


